
   
November 15, 2013 
 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary, 19th Floor 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 
RE: Case 13-E-0100 – Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid to add 

Clarifying Language to the Underground Residential Distribution Provisions 
 
Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 

The attached leaf, issued by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid 
(“Company”), is being transmitted for filing in compliance with the order issued October 18, 
2013 by the New York State Public Service Commission (“Commission”) in the above case 
number (“Order”).   

 
   Ninth Revised Leaf No. 100 
    
   To P.S.C. No. 220 Electricity 
 
   Effective: March 1, 2014 
 
This filing is intended to clarify the Company’s obligations under the New York Codes, 

Rules and Regulations (16 NYCRR) as to the process to be used going forward to reimburse 
developers who choose to perform certain trench work. Specifically, Attachment 1 reflects 
changes to Rule 16.4.4.1 consistent with the Order.   

 
The Company also intends to revise its URD Statement to reflect a per foot rate for 

developers that elect to perform trench work.  The Company will file a revision to the URD 
Statement as soon as the developer trench rate is finalized.   

 
Also, waiver of newspaper publication required in Section 66(12) (b) of Public Service 

Law and 16 NYCRR Section 720-8.1 is requested for this filing.  Applicant/Developer’s who 
choose to perform trench work will be advised of this clarification. 

  
Please advise the undersigned of any action taken regarding this filing. 
 
     Sincerely,     

/s/ Patricia J. Rivers 
     Patricia J. Rivers 
     Senior Rate Analyst 
     Electric Pricing Department 
     (315) 428-6833 
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